
The Waynesville ABC Board held their regular scheduled meeting January 21, 2014 at the office.  

Present at the meeting were Earl Clark, Jack Swanger, Ray Ezell, and Joy Rasmus.  Chairman Clark 

called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  

 

Ray motioned that the minutes of the December 17, 2013 meeting be approved as read; motioned 

carried. 

 

The manager gave the following sales report. 

 

 December 2013                         

      

 Liquor Sales…$208,176.21                                                      

 M.B. Sales…$22,867.11                                

 Wine Sales…$578.90   

 Total…$231,622.22 

 

December 2012 

 

Liquor Sales…$207,333.56 

M.B. Sales…$17,133.53 

Wine Sales…$487.00 

Total…$224,954.07         

 

There was an increase in sales for December 2013 compared to December 2012 of 2.87%.  

 

The Board will update the Land Use Restrictions for the Brownfield agreement to submit as scheduled 

in January each year to the Department of Environmental and Natural Resources.  

 

The December 2013 financial reports and bank statement were reviewed by the board.       

 

At the conclusion of their regular scheduled meeting, Jack moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:00 a.m.; 

motion carried.  

 

 

 

                                                                          __________________________________________  

                                                                                                  Earl Clark, Chairman 

 January 21, 2014 


